The Governing Body of the City of Liebenthal met in regular session on Monday November 14, 2022, at the City Building at 6:00 p.m. Presiding was Mayor Darrell Warner, council members present were William Stark, Kathy Herrman, Stephanie Schmidt-Koerner, Barb Matal, Maintenance Operator Justin Jordan, and City Clerk Beverly Stark.  No citizens were present.
Minutes from the previous meeting were read.  W. Stark made a motion to approve the minutes as read, S. Schmidt-Koerner seconded, vote unanimous, motion passed.
Old Business: The property as 98 Birch St. was surveyed by Driggs Design.  There is a 15-foot discrepancy which is possibly due to an old street right of way.  W. Stark will meet with Thomas McElroy to discuss.  The annexation of this property was discussed further with K. Herrman commenting that this property will be appraised Jan. 1, 2023, and taxes will be paid by Dec. 23, 2023. It was noted that the survey must be reconciled before this occurs.  The gates and fencing for the sewer lagoon access road have been completed.  
Clerk’s Announcements:  The City needs to complete the purchases for the COVID relief grant (ARPA) which include repairing the conduit for the water well, and chemical scales for water treatment.  
New Business:  A person has approached the council to determine if the purchase of a small city lot is possible and what this parcel would cost.  After discussion, the council decided to determine the worth of the lot, and what the person is willing to offer.  J. Jordan will contact the interested buyer.  It was suggested that the city needs to find a better way to store the flags placed on the utility poles in town.  Several had blown into the street before the utility company could install them.  
City Utilities and Maintenance Update:  Barriers for the damaged Birch Street bridge leading to the sewer lagoon have been installed.  J. Jordan suggested we need to prepare for snow removal. The council discussed solutions for replacing or repairing the snow blade.  
Calendar / City Events:  No events pending.
The list of bills was presented for approval.  S. Schmidt-Koerner moved to approve payment of the bills, W. Stark seconded, vote unanimous, motion passed.
The next regular meeting is scheduled for December 12, 2022, at 6:00 p.m.
There being no further business to discuss, S. Schmidt-Koerner moved to adjourn the meeting, B. Matal seconded, vote unanimous, motion passed.  The meeting adjourned at 6:49 p.m.
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